
Question on Notice 
 

No. 1113 
 

Asked on 16 September 2021 
  
MR S BENNETT ASKED THE MINISTER FOR HEALTH AND AMBULANCE 
SERVICES (HON Y D’ATH)—   
 
QUESTION 
 
Will the Minister advise whether the Minister’s department provided incorrect 
information to the Border Police at Queensland Airport on 29 December 2020 which 
resulted in three travellers from a non-hotspot zone, Albion Park, in NSW being 
refused entry? 
 
ANSWER 
 
I am advised that an investigation has confirmed that Queensland Health did not 
provide this information.  
 
 


